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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 4, 2018
1:30 P.M. – 3:30 P.M.
MINUTES
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting of the Ryan White Care Council was called to order by Kamaria Laffrey, Vice-Chair at 1:33 p.m.  

	ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS
	See attached attendance list.  



	CHANGES TO AGENDA


	None.

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for March 7, 2018 were approved (M: Konnerth, S: Sabella) (17 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain).

	CHAIR/VICE CHAIR’S REPORT
	Vice Chair, Kamaria Laffrey, attended AIDSWatch in D.C. and informed Council members that one conversation in which Ryan White and the fight against HIV/AIDS was compared to the fight against opioids. The mission to enroll People Living with HIV (PLWH) in Ryan White to improve viral suppression rates needs to be more aggressive.  Nationally, 52% of persons with HIV/AIDS are virally suppressed as compared to 85% of Ryan White consumers are virally suppressed. 

	RECIPIENT’S REPORT 
	Aubrey Arnold informed Council members that we are still working with a partial grant award and are unsure as to when the remainder of the grant award will be issued.  He anticipates that this will occur in July or August, but that the Hillsborough Board of County Commissioners (HBoCC) will float the program until the full award is received. Two first time interim awards in the amount of 4.5 million is anticipated.  Last year Ryan White ran on 10.5 million with 100 thousand dollars in carryover money.  Contract language requires that providers only spend 1/12 of funds to account for the partial award received.
The provider and case management meeting was a success and the impact of HIV/AIDS, as well as Anti-Retroviral Treatment, was presented at that time. Aubrey congratulated Part B for a successful training well done.

Internally Part A is still working on closing the 17-18 grant year, with almost 99% of the award spent.  Aubrey plans on requesting the remaining funds, in carryover dollars, to be spent on direct services.  Part A is now fully staffed, with the open accountant position now filled.

The HBoCC approved the indigent healthcare plan with eligibility limits for the Federal Poverty Line has been increased.  Many clients will have dual approval from the healthcare plan along with Ryan White funds, thus the records will be combed in order to account for clients who need to access healthcare plan, rather than Ryan White funds.


	LEAD AGENCY REPORT
	Floyd Egner reported that Part B 18-19 funding year contracts are now in effect, with all Part B renewals finalized. General revenue contracts, which begin July 1 with the state fiscal year, are new being renewed.  There has been a slight increase in Part B funding through the state and is now being evaluated for best use of funds. Supplemental funding from the AIDS Drug Assistance Program (ADAP) drug rebate funds are expected again this year.
Contracts on the state fiscal year are now being monitored, in conjunction with the new year.

Egner announced that the Medical Case Managers meeting on Tuesday March 27, 2018 was a success with more than 80 individuals in attendance. Attendees reviewed best practices observed and discussed e2Hillsborough updates, CAREWare eligibility requirements, tracking viral load suppression rates, the importance of linkage to care, and key components of medical case management.  A presentation by Donna Sabatino, on HIV medication resistance occurred, and an update on the statewide medical case management work group was given.

	CARE COUNCIL PLANNING STAFF REPORT
	None.


	HIV CONVENING GROUP
	Demarcus Holden introduced visitors from the Foundation for a Healthy St. Pete who discussed a new collaborative mission to challenge providers such as the Department of Health, Metro Wellness, EPIC, Part A, and the AIDS Institute to work together to share strategies with one another, rather than all working individually.  This collaborative is named “Getting to Zero” a Pinellas County partnership, with three key components: Awareness, Treatment, and Retention in Treatment.


	COMMITTEE REPORTS
	A. Community Advisory Committee (CAC) – Kamaria Laffrey, Member
CAC met on March 22, 2018 at 1:30pm at the Francis House.  

Members discussed creating a flowchart in order to assist PLWH with the process of enrolling in Ryan White.  Laffrey informed Council members that there is some confusion as to what CAC’s role is within the Council and these issues were addressed by Aubrey Arnold as well as referencing the committee work plan.  Aubrey attended the meeting to answer members’ questions and concerns, mainly in regards to Pasco and Hernando Counties.  Arnold then encouraged Council members to attend CAC meetings.
The next CAC meeting will take place on April 26, 2018 at 1:30pm at the Francis House.
B. Health Services Advisory Committee (HSAC) – Naomi Ardjomand-Kermani, Staff

The Health Services Advisory Committee met on March 15, 2018 and members discussed two House Bills affecting nurses and providers that prescribe pain medications.
The next Health Services Advisory Committee will meet June 21, 2018 at 1:30pm at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County.

C.  Membership -  Tonicia Freeman-Foster, Vice-Chair
The Membership Committee met on March 19, 2018 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County.
Members discussed the purpose of the membership committee and reviewed the committee work plan. Tonicia encouraged members to recruit new members based on their initial interest in the Council committees, before asking them to join the Care Council.  There are 24 Council members and we currently have 50% PLWH within the Council.  We need more men, African-Americans, Latinx, and individuals in their 40s and 50s, along with members from Manatee, Highlands, Hardee, and Pinellas Counties.
Members worked on the Spring Retreat that is anticipated to take place in June.

The next membership meeting will take place on April 16, 2018, at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County at 11:00am.
1. The Committee recommends that the Care Council members adopt the following recommendation (S: Konnerth)
REMOVE ANTUAN BUTLER AS A VOTING MEMBER OF THE CARE COUNCIL DUE TO POOR ATTENDANCE.
The motion passed by acclamation. 

(17 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain)

The Committee recommends that the Care Council members adopt the following recommendation (S: Finn)
REMOVE MICHAEL SODANO AS A VOTING MEMBER OF THE CARE COUNCIL DUE TO POOR ATTENDANCE.
The motion passed by acclamation. 

(17 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain
D. Planning and Evaluation (P&E) – Naomi Ardjomand-Kermani, Staff
P&E met on March 8, 2018, at Suncoast Hospice and members reviewed the epidemiology report and HIV Care Continuum.  Members discussed goal #3 of the Integrated Plan and assigned leads for the recommended focus groups.
The next P&E meeting will take place on April 12, 2018 at 9:30am at the Suncoast Hospice ASAP campus.
E. Resource Prioritization & Allocation Recommendations (RPARC) – Dave Konnerth, Chair

RPARC did not meeting during the month of March and will not meet during the month of April, 2018.  The committee will reconvene on May 10, 2018.
F. Standards, Issues, and Operations (SIOC) – Kamaria, Laffrey
SIOC did not meet during February 2018.

G. Women, Infants, Children, Youth & Families (WICY&F) – Bernard Washington
WICY&F met on March 22, 2018 at the Francis House and members planned the Spring Mother’s Day event, which will be themed “Empowerment”.  Members took the time to honor the passing of long-term survivors of HIV. Members mentioned that there is a need for more young folks to get involved in advocacy and that there needs to be more support groups that target the young person older than 24.  There was a concern that only oral birth control is covered by Ryan White, but Aubrey Arnold assured the Council that all forms of birth control are covered.  He plans to get in touch with the pharmacies to ensure that they are aware and are dispensing birth control accordingly.
The next WICY&F meeting will take place on April 26, 2018, at 10:00am at the Suncoast Hospice ASAP campus, in St. Petersburg.


	PUBLIC POLICY REPORT / COMMUNITY INPUT
	Member, Bernard Washington, inquired as to the availability of support groups for parents of children living with HIV and Metro offered to discuss this topic with him.  Washington also requested mental health resources for People Living With HIV (PLWH) and member Tonicia Freeman-Foster offered to assist. Finally, Washington asked for resources for housing for people living with HIV who have children and Housing Opportunities for People with HIV/AIDS (HOPWA) Council Member, Kayon Henderson, offered to discuss these services with him.



	PREVENTION ACTIVITIES / QUALITY MANAGEMENT
	Member, Bernard Washington, announced that April 10, 2018 is Youth HIV Awareness Day and Pinellas Planning Partnership will be providing testing services at the St. Petersburg College, Gibbs Campus.  There will be free food, giveaways, and testing services.

Member, Kirsty Gutierrez announced that there will be a community discussion regarding Pre-Exposure Prophylaxis (PrEP) on April 18th at 6pm and the LGBT Welcome Center.

Flamingo Resort is now offering testing and PrEP on Mondays, Thursdays, and Sundays.

Member, Maribel Martinez announced a Hillsborough Department of Health lunch and learn about Women Living Strong With HIV on May 3, 2018 at 1pm.



	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	Abstracts for the United States Conference on AIDS (USCA) abstracts are due on April 6, 2018.
There will be a statewide Prevention Planning Group and Patient Care Planning Group (PPG/PCPG) meeting on April 18 and 19, 2018.  The first half of April 18 will be a Consumer Advisory Group (CAG) meeting.  These meetings will take place at the Embassy Suites in Brandon.
Arnold announced that e2Hillsborough will automatically set eligibility formula for renewals to mirror Provide.

Vice-Chair, Kamaria Laffrey, announced that there will be a leadership event for women facilitated by the Southern AIDS Coalition on May 11-12, June 16-17, and August 4, 2018.  Stipends will be provided for women completed all summit dates.  The Ryan White conference will be taking place on December 11-14, 2018 in D.C; abstracts are due on April 30, 2018.

Holden announced that he will be leaving the Department of Health on April 23, 2018.

HOPWA Care Council member, Kayon Henderson, announced that the HOPWA budget has increased by 19 million.

	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Care Council, the meeting was adjourned at 3:02 p.m.

	Note:   A recording of the meeting is available for review at the Suncoast Health Council.
	


ATTENDANCE LIST: APRIL 4, 2018
	Care Council Members
	Attendance

	Charlie Hughes (Chair)
	

	Kamaria Laffrey (Vice-Chair)
	X

	Antuan Butler
	

	Lisa Conder 
	X

	Paula Delgado 
	

	Michael Dunn
	X

	Leslie Espinola
	X

	Nolan Finn
	X

	Tonicia Freeman- Foster
	X

	Kirsty Gutierrez
	X

	Kayon Henderson
	X

	Joyce Johnson
	X

	Vincent Kaborycha
	

	Dave Konnerth
	X

	Charles Lee
	

	Maribel Martinez
	X

	Bernard Messier
	X

	Kimberly Molnar
	X

	Guttenberg Pierre, Jr. 
	X

	Pamela Sabella
	X

	Michael Sodano
	

	Debbie Stephey
	

	Barbara Szelag
	X

	Bernard Washington
	X

	Associate Members
	Attendance

	Nicole Frigel
	

	Recipient Staff
	Attendance

	Aubrey Arnold
	X

	Dorinda Seth
	

	Lead Agency Staff
	Attendance

	Floyd Egner
	X

	Demarcus Holden
	X

	Health Council Staff
	Attendance

	Lisa Nugent
	X

	Katie Scussel
	X

	Naomi Ardjomand-Kermani
	X

	Regular Guests
	Attendance

	Jim Roth
	

	Elizabeth Rugg
	X

	Guests
	Attendance

	Adrianne Emanuel
	X

	Jill Beauregard
	

	Mike Catala
	

	David Cavalleri
	

	Allison Ruby
	

	Ronald Weston
	

	Dawn Branley
	

	Michael Holder
	

	Jose Comino
	

	Darlene Duran
	X

	Donna Sabatino
	

	
	


ALT= Alternate present 
EX = Excused
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